Coach House Resident’s Inc.

Board of Directors/Residents Meeting
Wednesday January 18, 2023 at 7 p.m.
Coach House Pool Hall

Call to Order:  

· Meeting was called to order by President Jerry Caward at 7 PM 
· Roll Call: 

Jerry Caward – President – present
Larry Lynch – Vice President – present
Gary Carr – Treasurer – present

Ronald Lottig – Secretary – present

Gustua Wallace – Director – absent
Fay Iden – Director – present
Carole Jackson – Director -present
A quorum (4) was present to conduct the meeting.

Report of Officers:
Secretary

· Minutes from December 14, 2022 BOD meeting have been posted on the pool house bulletin board. A motion to accept the minutes as read was made by Gary Carr. Larry Lynch seconded the motion. Motion carried.
· No candidates were nominated/identified prior to the meeting. Ronald Lottig said he would run and then Lori Scents and Diane Hilliard came forward to run for the board. No other candidates were nominated. Fay Iden made a motion to close nominations. Jerry Caward seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
· The Coach House Annual Meeting will be held on February 17, 2023 at 7 PM in the Pool Hall.
Treasurer
· Beginning balance as of 12/14/2022 was $1299.51. No expenses or credits from 12/14/2023 until 01/18/2023. Leaving a balance in the account as of 01/18/2023 of $1299.51
      President
· Three (3) mobile homes have been demolished so far.

· Jerry read letters from the Coach House manager about an additional nine (9) more trailers are to be demolished, (Jerry stated that no one is to remove anything or to enter any trailer to remove any items without permission from the management), Newby Management manages the property and is not the owner or decision maker, the gates are on hold until the front entry turn around is approved by the county.  
· No questions were received in writing since the last meeting.
· As per both of the resident prospectus, maintaining/trimming of the trees on the resident’s property are the responsibility of the resident.
OLD BUSINESS:
· Rules and regulations need to be acted on in order to adopt them so the entire park is operating under the same rules and regulations. 

· Gary addressed the question about blue cards and why they are needed. 

New Business and Questions:
· Roof permit has been obtained. Material is being ordered – 4-6 weeks to have everything.

· Inside Rec Center permit has been obtained work down by the stage/office area will begin soon.

· Fountains have been ordered for the ponds

· New 8 ft. tall pool sign has been ordered to replace the various signs now present.
· Chili/Baked potato meal will be at 1 PM on Saturday, January 28th in the pool hall.

· Super Bowl Party in the pool hall on February 12, 2023 (Details to be announced)
A motion to adjourn was made by Gary Carr and seconded by Jerry Caward. Meeting adjourned at 8:05.

